
Gallatin Gateway County Water & Sewer District 
PUBLIC MEETING 
Date:  November 19, 2015 
Time:  7:00 PM 
Place:  Gallatin Gateway School, 100 Mill St., Gallatin Gateway, MT 
For:  Special Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 
AGENDA 

Ι.Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items1 

ΙΙ.General Orders 
A. Discussion and Decision on Appointment of a Project Manager for the Sewer 

Project 

ΙΙΙ.Adjourn 

                                                
1 The opportunity for members of the public to comment on District matters which are not on the 
agenda.  Time limits may be imposed at the discretion of the President. 



Gallatin Gateway County Water & Sewer District 
MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Gallatin Gateway County 
Water & Sewer District was held in the conference room at Gallatin Gateway 
School, 100 Mill Street, Gallatin Gateway, MT, on November 19, 2015.  Present 
at the meeting were board members Ted Border, Ashley Kroon. Director Sullivan 
was present and participated by phone. General Manager Matt Donnelly was 
also present. Public attendees included Dale Knutson. 
 
President Border called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Matt Donnelly recorded 
the minutes of the meeting. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION OF NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
President Border asked for public comment on non-agenda items.  There were 
no non-agenda items raised.  
  
President Border proceeded to the next item on the agenda. 
 
Discussion/Decision on Appointing a Project Manager for the Sewer Project 
Mr. Dale Knutson proceeded to provide the Board with an assessment of the 
project status. Mr. Knutson presented the Board with diagrams and tables 
depicting the project as a set of interconnected tasks and associated schedules. 
Mr. Knutson, whose credentials include licensure as a project management 
professional, provided the Board with an overview of project management tools 
appropriate for this type of project. Mr. Knutson then presented the Board with a 
resume, which President Border asked be attached to the minutes. The 
discussion then turned to project management. Mr. Knutson indicated his interest 
in assisting the District to complete the sewer project. After further clarification he 
made clear that he was not able to commit to formal designation as Project 
Manager. Director Sullivan then moved to authorize Knutson & Associates to 
deliver project coordination services to the District on a pro bono 
(uncompensated) basis, working under the direction of the General Manager, 
and to direct the General Manager to document hours accrued by Knutson & 
Associates in delivering said services. Director Kroon seconded the motion, 
which passed unanimously. 
 
President Border then asked for unanimous consent to adjourn. Seeing no 
objection, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. A quorum of the Board stayed 
for a work session until 7:50 pm. No business was transacted during the work 
session. 
                                                                                 
 

   Secretary 





 



 


